# EASTLAKE CITY COUNCIL REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 13, 2011

The Regular Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 Lakeshore Boulevard. The Meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Morley at approximately 7:22 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Lajeunesse.

#### **ATTENDEES**

Members of Council in attendance were Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Knuchel, Ms. Vaughn, Ms. DePledge, Mr. Hoefle, Mr. D'Ambrosio and Council President Mr. Morley. Also attending was Council Clerk Mrs. Cendroski.

Those attending from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski, Law Director Klammer, Finance Director Slocum, City Engineer Gwydir, and Police Chief Reik.

## APPROVAL OF MINUTES

# REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING – AUGUST 23, 2011

MOTION: Ms. Vaughn moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of August 23, 2011. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. The minutes were approved.

# COUNCIL PRESIDENT'S REPORT – Mr. Morley

# Meetings Scheduled

Mr. Morley: The next Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 27, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. The Regular Council meeting will be convened immediately following the adjournment of the Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting.

I would like to thank the 9-11 Committee which consisted of Ms. Vaughn, Chief Whittington and Chief Reik. I too was on the Committee. I would like to thank them for the presentation. I have received a lot of input over the last few days about how nice our ceremony was for the 10 year anniversary of 9-11. We had over the weeks about 5 or 6 meetings. It all came together on that day and it was a great event. Thank you to everyone who came.

Also, per a communication from Mr. Lajeunesse – as of Friday, September 30<sup>th</sup> Mr. Lajeunesse will be resigning from his Ward 4 Council position. We will probably have a meeting in between to talk about how the Charter reads and hopefully make an appointment after the November, 2011 election. We will talk about that more after Mr. Lajeunesse's last meeting.

#### COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS

A communication was received from Finance Director Slocum regarding the acceptance of the Amounts and Rates as determined by the Lake County Budget Commission. Mr. Morley explained that this was discussed in Council-as-a-Whole Committee and would be added to the evening's agenda as Legislation No. 09-13-(03).

Liquor license requests were received from Thru Mart, Inc. dba Thru Mart, 35652 Vine Street, Eastlake to 35652 Vine Street, LLC dba Thru Mart, 35652 Vine Street, Eastlake and Convenient Food Mart, Inc. #334, 36201 Lakeshore Blvd., Eastlake. These were referred to Planning Committee.

A communication was received from The Walter Drane Company regarding acceptance of codified ordinances and an invoice for services rendered. This was referred to Finance Committee.

A Conditional Use Permit recommendation was received from the Planning Commission for Easy Trip, 35068 Vine Street, Eastlake, OH. This is referred to Planning Committee.

# COMMITTEE REPORTS:

# SAFETY COMMITTEE – Mr. Lajeunesse

Mr. Lajeunesse: The Safety Committee meeting has not met since our last Council meeting. Therefore, I have nothing to report.

There were no questions of Mr. Lajeunesse.

# RECREATION COMMITTEE – Mr. Hoefle

Mr. Hoefle: The Recreation Committee has not met since our last meeting and nothing has been placed in Committee so I will not be scheduling a meeting. I sent an email to members of Council in regards to the Citizens Task Force that I would like to get started on. The Mayor has approved some of the guidelines as well as Council President Morley. If you have any recommendations as far as residents who would like to be on the Task Force please get in touch with me. That way I can get this program up and running. I am open for questions.

Mr. Morley: Also, under recreation – this will not go into Recreation Committee – we are looking for volunteers for the 2012 Home Days Event. I spoke with the Mayor and we decided to try to use our residents for this Committee and run this event on our own instead of trying to contract it out to someone. If anyone is interested in that they can go through the Mayor's or Council office or me.

There were no questions of Mr. Hoefle.

#### PLANNING COMMITTEE – Mr. D'Ambrosio

Mr. D'Ambrosio: The Planning Committee met on August 30<sup>th</sup> with all members from Council in attendance. In attendance from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski and Finance Director Slocum. CBO Mr. Stigalt was unavailable for the meeting but provided a memo stating

he had no objections to the Conditional Use Permit amendment and renewal that we discussed in Council-as-a-Whole Committee. It is for K-Kids, Inc., dba The Deck Lounge, 34953 Lakeshore Blvd. I will make the following Motion:

#### Conditional Use Permit Renewal

MOTION: I hereby move to approve the Conditional Use Permit renewal for:

K-Kids, Inc. dba The Deck Lounge, 35943 Lakeshore Blvd., Eastlake

Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. The Conditional Use Permit renewal is approved.

# Additional Comments

Mr. D'Ambrosio: I too would like to thank the Committee – Ms. Vaughn, Mr. Morley, Chief Reik and Chief Whittington got together and put on the 9-11 memorial service. I know some people here today were there and my guess is there were probably around 500+ people. It was beautiful and was very, very non-political – it was a fantastic event and I was proud to be there. Thank you for putting that together. It was a lot of work – the weather held out – we would not have had room to put everyone inside if we had to.

There were no questions of Mr. D'Ambrosio.

#### FINANCE COMMITTEE – Mr. Knuchel

Mr. Knuchel: The Finance Committee has not met since our last regularly scheduled Council meeting. Therefore, I have no formal report. I will be scheduling a meeting along with Mr. D'Ambrosio's meeting for Tuesday, September 20<sup>th</sup> starting at 6:00 p.m. Mr. Slocum, will we have the reports done by this weekend?

Mr. Slocum: The reports are going out tomorrow.

Mr. Knuchel: Then we will have a budget review. I would like to add my thanks to all of you for the hard work that was put into the 9-11 service. There was a different group of people there this time which was interesting. It just goes to show you that if you put together a quality program people will come. I can't tell you how many comments I got – about how well this came off and how everything went together – the chairs – the speaker system. Thanks to all. Mr. Semik also stayed around later to help with the chairs. A lot of work went into this. I do have one question – can you top this? Also, the grounds were fantastic. This concludes my report but I will be making the following Motion.

#### Legislative Recommendation:

# Legislation No. 09-13-(03)

MOTION: I hereby move to add Legislation No. 09-13-03) to the evening's agenda accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary Tax Levies and certifying them to the County Auditor. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation No. 09-13-(03) is added to the evening's agenda.

#### Additional Comments:

Mr. Knuchel: I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Knuchel.

## ORDINANCE COMMITTEE - Ms. Vaughn

Ms. Vaughn: The Ordinance Committee met on August 30<sup>th</sup> with everyone on Council present as well as several members of the Administration. We had a lengthy discussion on the Project Labor Agreement known as the PLA and continued that discussion at the Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting. I would like to make the following Motion:

# Legislative Recommendation

Legislation No. 09-13-(04)

MOTION: I hereby move to add Legislation No. 09-13-(04) enacting new Chapter 1375 "Project Labor Agreements and Responsible Contracting Practices" of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation No. 09-13-(04) is added to the evening's agenda.

#### Additional Comments:

Ms. Vaughn: I feel sort of left out because you did not place anything in my Committee so I will not be scheduling a meeting. This is the first time since I have been Chairman of the Ordinance Committee that my agenda is totally clear. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Ms. Vaughn.

# SERVICE/UTILITIES COMMITTEE - Ms. DePledge

Ms. DePledge: The Service/Utilities Committee has not met since our last regularly scheduled Council meeting. There is nothing currently pending in Committee so a meeting will not be scheduled. I would also like to echo the comments of my fellow Council members with regard to the 9-11 ceremony. It was a very appropriate, meaningful tribute and I think everyone enjoyed it as much as those things can be enjoyed. It was very respectful. This concludes my comments and I am open for questions.

There were no questions from Ms. DePledge.

# RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC

Mr. Morley recognized the public input at this time; he reminded the speakers that there is a 3-minute limit for their comments; all comments are to be directed to the Chair and not include any personalities or individuals.

# Bernard LeMay, 41 N. Lakehurst Drive, Eastlake

Mr. LeMay: On May 14<sup>th</sup> I expressed a verbal complaint to the Building Department about 44 arborvitae bushes being planted along side my property. These bushes were about 8-10 feet high at the time of planting. Prior to the planting the neighbor had a survey done to mark the property line *unintelligible*. On May 19<sup>th</sup> I met with the CBO Stigalt at my property and he basically said that the plants were there and there was nothing they could do as no permit was required. On May 20<sup>th</sup> I wrote to the Law Director and on June 3<sup>rd</sup> I wrote to the Mayor. July 21<sup>st</sup> I called Mr. Stigalt after the neighbor came over to discuss why I was dissatisfied and my statement to him was simply that the 1 ft. 6 in. of grass on his property on my side of the bushes was not being maintained – it was 12 inches high. At that point he told me the bushes would be cut to 6 ft. in height next year in the summer and also stakes that are on my side of the bushes would be removed. On July 6<sup>th</sup> I received a letter from the Lake County Auditor's office decreasing my property values by \$14,500 and by statement with the Auditor – I had a meeting with them because my property value went down – was that I no longer had a lake view property with these bushes being erected. The discussion was that lake view property was the prime factor in determining value so they reduced the value of my property. In looking over the code for fences and shrubs in all the items the City has about this – side yard fences are restricted to 6 feet in height. That is interesting in the fact that the neighbor has said he is going to cut these down to 6 feet until next year – that surveys are required prior to putting up a fence – that any kind of supports of shrubs should be a 120 degree angles on 3 sides – this is only supported on 1 side – my side so it distracts from the looks of the shrubbery. That is pretty much it. I am a little bit dissatisfied with the lack of cooperation the City has given me as far as resolution to the problem. It seems like wait till next year is not sufficient for me. I can't see Lake Erie and my property value is diminished and I am wondering if you have anything to say.

Mr. Morley: The only thing we can do is to get with the CBO – who is not here – to try to find out. Have you made a determination on this Mr. Klammer or Mayor?

Mayor Andrzejewski: I believe that the difficulties are between two neighbors and I believe the Building Department has looked at this situation thoroughly and talked with both neighbors. And, I believe the Building Department is handling this adequately. I think the one key point I listened to Mr. LeMay say – and Mr. Stigalt told me – if you listen to his narrative it blocks the view of the lake and Mr. Stigalt has worked with his neighbor and they have agreed to cut down the trees to the appropriate height. It was agreed upon I believe by Mr. LeMay and the reason they wanted to wait a year was because the neighbor put in a great deal of money to put these in and it takes a year for them to settle into the ground. If they were going to be cut before a year they would die. So, I believe they had reached an adequate settlement. So, I think you should leave this with the Building Department. I will follow up with Mr. Stigalt to make sure everything is followed through with. But, I believe the Building Department in this case has handled it adequately. I am not trying to be flippant but most

people would be glad the Lake County Auditor reduced their property – that means less tax for you. I do not think it is because your view was obstructed. I do not think they know that. I think what has happened – and everyone around here would love their property to be devalued and I think yours was devalued because property values have gone down. That is your business but I thought it was kind of interesting you would say you don't like it that your property was devalued when you are going to get lower taxes. I think the Building Department is handling it. I will make sure it is followed up. You have a lot of good points. Your neighbor has a lot of good points. So, they have not heard the other side of the story. I will make sure Mr. Stigalt follows through.

Mr. Morley: Make sure we get a copy of everything.

Mayor Andrzejewski: You have not received anything but Mr. Klammer has. Mr. Klammer, do you want to add anything?

Mr. Klammer: I think you laid it out pretty accurately, Mayor. Just so the resident knows – and we hear it on the other side to – there is no more complicated or emotion dispute than between neighbors. The Mayor and Council get it all the time – when someone is complaining about someone's tree hanging over and wanting the City to cut it down. It becomes complicated to explain that is not the City's responsibility – we don't do that. But, you and your neighbor and in those other instances do not get along so the communication is not there. It happens a lot and they are complicated issues for the City to try to solve because they are so emotional. There is not a lot we can do. I trust that Mr. Stigalt has looked at everything.

Mayor Andrzejewski: I think the main point is the trees will be cut down to the appropriate level by the ordinance. It is just that it will have to wait a year so thousands of dollars of investment won't be gone for naught. Once they cut those down that should provide a resolution to your problem.

Mr. LeMay: What comes back to me is why do we have to wait a year - why did the City allow them to plant the trees *unintelligible*.

Mayor Andrzejewski: As Mayor I do not get involved in every neighbor to neighbor dispute. I have been involved in this one only because Mr. Stigalt said I needed to know about it because someone may call me. I thought the solution was to cut them down but wait a year so they can grow.

# Lenny Mullen, 1323 East 346<sup>th</sup> Street, Eastlake

Mr. Mullen: Today, at the Senior Center we had people from here. They had a meeting – a Council meeting – over there and I got to sit in on it. The question that was asked is they want the Senior Center to donate \$30,000 to the City of Eastlake for the budget next year. They were \$9,000 short but if we gave them \$30,000 they would work with us. What I want to know is what is our budget? How far are we in the red – or you are not in the red but you are close – why are you asking for \$30,000 this year when you are working with the budget for next year. The senior's over there are sitting there talking about this and ask questions.

The question I came up with is this – speaking out of turn is one thing – I was given permission to talk and not only did he say I was out of order – to shut up – you don't tell me to shut up – this is a meeting for the seniors. I want to know this. We have a flea market on S.R. 91 on Saturdays – is that money going into the General Fund or where is that money going – that is one. Two – we had a flea market not too long ago and we made \$5,000 unintelligible Every time we ask questions they say unintelligible... we want to get this money by October *unintelligible* but the person that was there said we don't care about October if we are not going to get that money. *Unintelligible* There was a senior meeting about the levy unintelligible asking us to donate money for the Senior Center again. I am asking are you going to take some money out of your pocket unintelligible why is it that the seniors get hammered unintelligible what if we can't pay the \$30,000? Unintelligible what kind of cuts *unintelligible* I would suggest that – we have seven Councilmen – *unintelligible* - the thing is you are part-time - you actually have full time jobs - why don't you donate your own Council time. Council should take some of their money *unintelligible* senior center money and unintelligible money every time you turn around. I want to know if the money from the flea market – guess who runs it – the Mayor...

Mr. Morley: Mr. Mullen, you cannot go there.

Mr. Mullen: Alright... that money went unintelligible

Mr. Morley: The money from the flea market goes in the General Fund. The money you brought up about the Senior Center's last flea market did not go into the General Fund. The President of the Board of the Senior Center is here. He was at that meeting also and you talked about Council – that you wanted to eliminate us and go with volunteers. I told you this morning the Ohio Revised Code would not allow that to happen. We are elected officials and for clarification over the last three raises we have not taken two that by ordinance we were supposed to take. So, yes, we did take cuts.

Mayor Andrzejewski: The money from the flea market stays at the Senior Center – where it is used is determined by the Senior Center Board of Directors.

Mr. Mullen: We have the Senior Center levy coming up. We have the Councils. We also have a school levy. When is enough enough as far as levies? You are hoping to get \$2 million. *Unintelligible* State and they got the money from the lottery. *Unintelligible* why aren't we getting something from the lottery from the State for our City?

Mr. Morley: That would be the Governor's decision.

Mr. Mullen: Has anyone talked to the Governor about lottery money from the State of Ohio for the City of Eastlake. All the lottery machines get the race tracks \$10 million+. Why aren't we asking for that? People in the City are playing the lottery. Some of they are – some of them can't afford it. *Unintelligible* raise the rates like everything else – the *unintelligible* has to stop somewhere.

Mr. Morley: Mr. Mullen, I have to stop you – I have given you 7 minutes. We will talk about what you have asked us and look into it. The other thing is – and you know this too – the Senior Center makes their decisions. We don't make the Senior Center's decisions. They have their Board.

Mr. Mullen: That is not the Senior Center's function. This is the City of Eastlake – *unintelligible* having a levy. Why aren't you down there asking for State lottery money? *Unintelligible* Yet, you don't want to do that. You go ahead and do this but have you done that? Go over to the Eastlake ball field and try to come up with some kind of games and stuff like that that they can have there and have that money *unintelligible*.

Mr. Morley: We have written three letters to Governor Kasich about the cuts. You are now at 8 minutes. I am sorry but your time is up.

Mr. Mullen: I am not through. I have more to say *unintelligible* every time we come here we get short changed *unintelligible* 

Mr. Morley: You are not short changed. I always give you your time. You just argue consistently.

Mr. Mullen: I am asking you guys unintelligible.

Mr. Morley: And I answered you but you do not like my answers and you do not want to listen to my answers.

Mr. Mullen: You don't want to do it. Unintelligible

Mr. Morley: I am sorry Mr. Mullen but you are out of order.

Mr. Mullen: I am not out of order.

Mr. Morley: You are out of order.

Mr. Mullen: I have one more request. I want to find out who is in charge of the litigation with the City of Eastlake – since we haven't heard anything from this – that all the people who did this are supposed to get a one-time deal. No one has heard nothing. They don't know who is in charge?

Mr. Morley: The court case is on the docket that I think you are speaking of – the sewer case – you can go on the Lake County Court system and look it up.

Mr. Mullen: That is one – there are two *unintelligible*.

Mr. Morley: I am sorry Mr. Mullen but we have to finish our meeting.

Mr. Mullen: You won't let me finish my statement.

Mr. Morley: I have given you more than enough time.

Mr. Mullen: I want another minute.

Mr. Morley: No, you are out of order Sir, I am sorry.

#### **Additional Comments**

Mr. Morley: I am sorry to the residents who are left. As most of you know I usually let everyone go past their 3 minutes. I let Mr. Mullen always go way past but it gets to a point where some of his information is not correct. The President of the Board of Directors of the Senior Center is here. He is out there talking to Mr. Mullen. I apologize for that.

There was no one else who wished to speak.

# LEGISLATION PROPOSED - First number will be 2011-121

Requested by: Council President Morley

Sponsored by: Council

A Resolution Thanking Organizations and Neighboring Communities for their assistance and mutual aid provided to the City of Eastlake in its actions involving the RoverFest event held at the Captain's minor league baseball stadium on Saturday, August 13, 2011, and declaring an

RESOLUTION NO.: 09-13-(01)

emergency.

MOTION: Ms. Vaughn moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Ms. Vaughn moved to adopt. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2011-121.

ORDINANCE NO: 09-13-(02)

Requested by: Planning Commission

Sponsored by: Mr. D'Ambrosio

An Ordinance amending Ordinance No. 1984-117, adopted June 26, 1984, and

authorizing the issuance of a Conditional Use Permit to K-Kids, Inc. dba The Deck Lounge, 35943 Lakeshore Blvd., Eastlake, Ohio 44095,

and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. D'Ambrosio moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and

reading in full. Mr. Knuchel seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. D'Ambrosio moved to adopt. Mr. Knuchel seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2011-122.

# RESOLUTION NO.: 09-13-(03)

Requested by: Finance Director Slocum

Sponsored by: Mr. Knuchel

A Resolution accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary Tax Levies and certifying them to the County Auditor, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to adopt. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2011-123.

\_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_

# ORDINANCE NO.: 09-13-(04)

Requested by: Council President Morley

Sponsored by: Ms. Vaughn

An Ordinance enacting new Chapter 1375 "Project Labor Agreements and Responsible Contracting Practices" of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Ms. Vaughn moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Ms. Vaughn moved to adopt. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas: Ms. Vaughn, Mr. D'Ambrosio, Mr. Lajeunesse, Ms. DePledge,

Mr. Hoefle, Mr. Morley.

Nays: Mr. Knuchel

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2011-124.

#### LEGISLATION PENDING

There was no Legislation Pending.

# **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

There was no Unfinished Business.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

There was no New Business.

#### **ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:**

# MAYOR/SAFETY DIRECTOR – Ted Andrzejewski

Mayor Andrzejewski: *Mayor Andrzejewski addressed a member of the audience* Are you here from the Boy Scouts to observe City Government? Did you want to say a few words?

Audience Member: Not really.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Actually, what you witnessed there is the American system. The gentleman from the Senior Center had the right to speak. Unfortunately we all know him from the past and he tends to speak things that just aren't true. You have the right in this Country to speak your mind but you also have the responsibility to speak the truth and to speak the correct facts and unfortunately most of the time he does not. I hope you learned something about the rest of government. You are welcome to come here any time.

It has been a pretty slow week. I don't have anything. The concert is on for Saturday. The Captains sent me an email today – they are expecting about 5,500 people. I am looking forward to seeing Alien Ant Farm, Papa Roach, Puddle of Mudd and Buckcherry. They are one of my all time favorites. I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mayor Andrzejewski.

#### LAW DIRECTOR – Randy Klammer

Mr. Klammer: Thank you to all for the overwhelming support for my daughter – she is a celebrity because she had more teddy bears. Chief Whittington actually drove down. I thank the residents of the City of Eastlake and all you folks – God Bless the City that provided health insurance to make sure my daughter got life flighted and made sure my baby came back. I think I have to say thanks to the residents. I appreciate it. Other than that I will save my comments for Mr. Lajeunesse's last meeting. In case Mr. Mullen reads the minutes he should know that the Law Department is defending that law suit and he will have to find the lawyer who is pursuing that law suit if he thinks he is entitled to any compensation. Other than that I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Klammer.

#### FINANCE DIRECTOR – Mike Slocum

Mr. Slocum: I do not have an official report and am open for questions. As it relates to the discussions we had today with the Senior Center as part of the budget hearings next week I would like to cover those in details at that point.

Mr. Morley: Mr. Slocum and I were at the Senior Center today and met with the Board this morning and about 75 people at lunch. The Board will have their meeting and give the City whatever they believe is in the best interest of the Senior Center. As I said to Mr. Mullen the Senior Center runs the Senior Center. We have some budget with it but for the record never interfere with what the Senior Center does.

There were no questions of Mr. Slocum.

# CITY ENGINEER – Tom Gwydir

Mr. Gwydir: We are working on closing out some of our past projects. Roberts Road was recently closed out. The OPWC paid the last checks to the City for the railroad work. We will be finaling out Quentin, East 347<sup>th</sup> and 348<sup>th</sup> Streets. Edward Avenue will be starting in a couple of weeks. I will get together with Mr. D'Ambrosio to speak with the residents. The bio swale demonstration project out back has been completed. I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Gwydir.

#### SERVICE DIRECTOR – Mike Semik

Mr. Semik was absent and excused.

# <u>TAX ADMINISTRATOR – Angela Keneven-Zanella</u>

Mrs. Keneven-Zanella was absent and excused.

#### CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL – John Stigalt

Mr. Stigalt was absent and excused.

#### POLICE CHIEF – Larry Reik

Chief Reik: I just wanted to express my thanks to the Community, Mayor, City Council for all the help with the event. After 9-11 - the Police and Fire – obviously for us to show up to show our support it is for our brothers and sisters in the field. To see so many motor cycle groups and everyday citizens show up for that type of stuff is really important for the guys to see and it goes along way. I do really appreciate being part of that and I agree it went well and hopefully keeps things like that in the forefront so people remember. We have a meeting tomorrow with the security team with the Captains. It is the same group that did the Willy Nelson concert and all the other ones. The preparation and planning isn't to the degree that we needed for Roverfest. I am confident this will go off as all the rest have gone without much to do. I am open for any questions.

There were no questions of Chief Reik.

FIRE CHIEF – Ted Whittington	
Fire Chief Whittington:	
There were no questions of Chief W	hittington.
ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:01 p.m.	
	DENNIS MORLEY, COUNCIL PRESIDENT
APPROVED:	
ATTEST:	
DEBORAH A. CENDRO	SKI, CMC
CLERK OF COUNCI	L